
Sent on behalf of Hanford Site Management 
 
Please see below for an announcement regarding HPMC Occupational Medical Services taking 
on scope for the Department of Energy to conduct occupational contact tracing of Hanford Site 
employees tested for COVID-19. This scope includes employees of the Vit Plant. If you have 
questions regarding this, contact Vic Edens, WTP S&H, at vgedens@bechtel.com or through the 
WTP 24/7 number at 509-545-2776 and provide your name and phone number to the operator.  
 
 

 
  
TO: Hanford Site Employees 
FROM: HPMC Occupational Medical Services 

HPMC Occupational Medical Services 
(HPMC OMS) has dedicated a team of 
experienced doctors, nurses and 
support staff to conduct occupational 
contact tracing for Hanford workers who 
test positive for COVID-19. 

The purpose of contact tracing is to 
prevent the spread of infectious disease. 
By identifying workers who have been in 
contact with an infected person, it is 
possible to interrupt disease spread. 
Contact tracing is key to slowing the 
spread of COVID-19 and helps keep the Hanford workforce and its family members safe.  

In accordance with Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) guidelines, a nurse from 
the HPMC OMS COVID-19 Team will interview the infected worker to identify co-workers who 
may be close contacts. The name of the infected worker is protected during contact tracing. 
The CDC defines a close contact for COVID-19 as anyone who was within 6 feet of an infected 
person for at least 15 minutes, starting from 48 hours before the person began feeling sick until 
the time the infected person was isolated. See https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-
ncov/faq.html#Contact-Tracing. 

The nurse will then call those identified as close contacts and advise them of the necessary 
steps they should then take, as per CDC guidelines. The HPMC OMS COVID-19 Team will provide 
the close contacts with education, information, and support to help them understand risk, how 
to separate themselves from others who are not exposed, and how to monitor themselves for 
illness.  
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For questions relating to your company policies, please see the following COVID-19 points of 
contact: 

MSA Debra Peale debra_d_peale@rl.gov 

WTP/BNI Victor "Vic" Edens vgedens@bechtel.com  

CHPRC Darren Boone darren_m_boone@rl.gov 

WRPS Teena Taber teena_k_taber@rl.gov 

WASTREN Tricia Wood patricia_e_wood@rl.gov 

HPMC OMS Natosha Keogh natosha_d_keogh@rl.gov 

DOE Jill Conrad jill_a_conrad@orp.doe.gov 

 

Reminder on Reporting Information for WTP Employees: 

Please self-identify in any of the following situations: 

• If you have been tested and are awaiting results 
• If you have received an official presumptive positive test result 
• If you have received a confirmation diagnosis of COVID-19 from a healthcare provider or public 

health authority.  

If you are a non-manual or craft employee working for Bechtel, Amentum, or WTCC or a subcontractor: 

Please call the WTP 24/7 number at 509-545-2776 and provide your name and phone number to the 
operator. The operator will notify a WTP Safety and Health professional who will contact you. 

The S&H professional will ask the employee a list of questions and then notify the Hanford Emergency 
Operations Center. The intent of this approach is to collect details to support informed decision making. 
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